Trenton, Florida

February 02, 1988


The Gilchrist County School Board met on the above date with the following members present to wit:

Raymond Hutchinson, Chairman

Woodrow Smith

Gary Rexroat

Elvin Mathews

Carol Hyde was in Washington, D.C. as the local school board representative for local and federal school relations.

AGENDA

Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the agenda as presented.

MINUTES


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the minutes of the January 5, 18 and 21 meetings as circulated.

DELEGATIONS – PTSO


Buddy Barber, representing the Bell PTSO, asked the board to assist with the cost of carpeting the old home economics room that now houses two classrooms.  The board, upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews, agreed to pay $1,995.00 toward the cost of the carpet.  This will be paid upon delivery.  Delivery will be scheduled for March 4 so that payment will fall at a regularly scheduled vouchering time.  The cost of the commercial type carpet is $7.90 per yard.  PTSO volunteers will install the carpet.  These will be trained carpet installers.  The Bell PTSO will get a statement from the manufacturer that the carpet meets the fire safety codes prescribed by State Board Rules.  An estimated 275 yards is needed.

ACCREDITATION


Robert Irvin, Principal at Bell spoke briefly to the board about progress being made to have everything in order when the team visits our county to assess the Bell School to determine if it will continue to be accredited by the Southern Association of Colleges and Schools.  Mr. Irvin stated that everything is in order and he has no doubts about continuing the accreditation.

BELL BAND TRIP


Candace Barth, band director at Bell, discussed the invitation the Bell Band received to participate in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade in Washington, D.C. on Sunday, March 13.  She covered the publicity plans, sponsorship plans and other aspects of the requested trip.  A folder containing all pertinent information, including estimated costs, was given to each board member and the superintendent.  Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat the board authorized the trip as outlined by Ms. Barth.

SCIENCE FACILITY


Craig Salley, Architect, discussed the proposed addition to the Trenton Science Facility.  The board, upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Elvin Mathews, approved Craig Salley as architect for the proposed project.  Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the schematic design for the proposed science facility addition and authorized Craig Salley to get the plans ready so we may get started with the construction which will be done by day labor.  Craig Salley will do plans, assist with educational specifications and furnish the same type supervision he would furnish with a conventional type construction job.

STUDENT RECORDS


Grace Clark, Student Data Base Coordinator, met with the board to discuss the status of our student record system.  Mrs. Clark reported that we will transmit FTE for the February count qas planned.  This will be transmitted live with the paper reporting system also being used.  Dual counts will continue until we are sure that the live transmissions are within the required degree of accuracy.  Joe Clements, of the NEFEC staff, discussed the status or our system from the NEFEC viewpoint.  Joe is working with Mrs. Clark and the data entry people.  He is responsible for in-service and other assistance that is needed by our local staff working with student records.  Joe will be with our staff the week of the county to assist with the reporting.  He sees no problems other than the expected normal bugs that go with any system, nothing that cannot be easily corrected.

COURSE CODES


Jim Surrency, principal at Trenton School, asked the board to approve three course titles so they may be placed in the computer for student records.  Upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board approved the three as follows:  7880010, Exceptional Student pre Vocational, 6-8; 7820010, Exceptional Student Science, 6-8; 7980010 Exploratory Education for Exceptional Students.

STUDENT RECORDS


Mrs. Clark expressed her appreciation to the principals, the board and the superintendent for their support in making the student record system a reality.  She stated that she has been particularly impressed in this school system by the personal dedication of these people to the students.  She is happy to become a part of this type school system.

STUDENT ATTENDANCE


Upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board approved the attendance of students as requested.  Denise and Donald Linger to Alachua County, Teddy Ellard to Suwannee County.

MATERNITY LEAVE


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Gary Rexroat, the board approved the maternity leave for Marsha Cook as presented.  SMB #3, Page 6.

APPOINTMENTS


Upon a motion by Elvin Mathews, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board approved the appointments as presented.  SMB #3, Page 7.

VOUCHERS

The board gave approval to pay the bills as vouchered.

REPORTS


The attorney discussed the Parrot case, the agreement concerning replacement of tax losses if the Waccassassa Flats land sale is negotiated with the State and the Phillips case.  He also stated that the will follow upon on the change needed in the location of the Trenton School Crossing.

INVESTMENTS


The superintendent explained that we have not completed our research to determine if we would benefit from changing our investments from SBA to a local bank.  We will continue to work with this until such time as a recommendation can be made.

RODEO


The superintendent announced that the school bus rodeo will be held in Dixie County on March 12, 1988.

AGREEMENT


Upon a motion by Gary Rexroat, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the board approved the Visual Impaired Agreement with Levy County.

PREP PROGRAM


The superintendent discussed the PREP program.  He will have recommendations for the program at the next regularly scheduled board meeting.  He does not recommend the conception of a roving teacher.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the board at this time it adjourned.
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RAY THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

